

District 4 of Area 35
Minutes of December 18, 2021 Meeting
Alexandria AA Clubhouse

Bumper called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm and led the group in a moment of silence followed by the serenity prayer, and then convened the meeting.

Present: Bumper, Kari, Laurie, Carol, Tom, Colleen, Greg, Jim, Angie, Jay, Jacob, and Pat B.

November minutes were motioned to accept by Colleen and Kari 2nd; UVMC

Additional items for agenda – Colleen wants to add to agenda the 2022 District meeting schedule and frequency of District meetings.

Old Business:

Jim talked about the presentation for the Area workshop on January 15 & 16 in Detroit Lakes. The subject is “How did our groups handle change during the pandemic.” Jim is going to keep in touch with Greg on how the presentation is going while he’s working on it.

District Officer Elections:

New Treasurer is Hannah

Literature is now Dave H.

Public Information, CPC, and Corrections seats are currently vacant

Grapevine Chair is now Pat B. who was nominated by Colleen, 2nd by Carol; UVMC

New Business:

Carol will start getting schedule for District meetings for 2022 put together. We will skip the January meeting because it falls on the same weekend as the Area workshop. We will still do a Round Robin every month but will discuss month to month if District meeting is needed. Laurie motioned that the next District meeting be on February 19 and Carol 2nd; UVMC Where the meeting will be held will be determined at a later date.

Officer Reports:

DCM: nothing to report.

Treasurer: Beginning balance of \$4,857.04; \$367.50 in credits and \$116.48 in debits leaves ending balance of \$5,108.06 minus prudent reserve equals \$4,608.06. Laurie motioned to accept Treasurer report and Colleen 2nd; UVMC

Literature: None

Corrections: Tom had nothing

Grapevine: nothing

Public Information: Nothing

Web Manager: Greg has been updating meetings as they come in. You can access anything about Area 35 on www.district4online.org

AA Hotline Chair: Tom said everything is going well

GSR reports:

Wednesday Noon: Kari stated they are doing well

Monday Noon: Greg stated they are getting 10-12 people and doing well financially

Saturday morning 10am: Tom stated groups are getting bigger, people are asking about service work; doing well financially.

Tuesday Womens: Carol stated that there's lots of participation and sponsorship happening; doing well financially.

Glenwood Tuesday night: Jim said they have had 6 or 7 people at times but usually 4 or 5. Doing well financially.

Wednesday 7 pm: Laurie stated groups are a little smaller but still around 15 people; doing well financially.

Next District meeting is set for Saturday, February 19 at 5pm – place to be determined

Closed meeting at 6:15 pm with Responsibility Statement.